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REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET MEETING ON 11th JULY, 2006 


TITLE:
REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATION:


Cabinet are asked to endorse the actions outlined in this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 7th June, 2006. Issues considered were:-

· Revenue outturn 2005/06

· Revenue monitoring 2006/07

· Capital outturn 2005/06

· Capital monitoring 2006/07

· Spending review – terms of reference


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 7th June, 2006.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  John Spink, Head of Finance Tel: 793 3230  

 E-mail:  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER:  Russell Bernstein, Assistant Director (Scrutiny Support)
Tel: 793 3530   E-mail: russell.bernstein@salford.gov.uk 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

2005/06 Revenue Outturn

The Committee noted that a satisfactory outturn position had been achieved overall, with provisional directorate outturn expenditure being £11,000 underspent compared with the approximate forecast and after corporate adjustments were taken into account the contribution to reserves being £92,000 better than expected. (It was reported verbally that these figures had been updated to £334,000 and £322,000 respectively, largely through a late adjustment concerning discretionary rate relief).

Members however, raised;

· Concern at the overspending on the children in care outside placements budget and the consequential impact upon the 2006/07 revenue budget through expenditure continuing to exceed budget

· Concern at the high level of overspend on highway maintenance

· Sought reassurance that in those directorates that had underspent in respect of staffing that the impact on service delivery was minimised.

Consequently, the Lead Members and Strategic Directors and Lead Members of Children’s Services and Housing and Planning were requested to report back on their proposals to make good the net overspending on their directorate’s budgets. 

2006/07 Revenue Monitoring

The Committee noted that some early issues for concern emerging from initial monitoring; 

· Are an increase in gas costs following the renewal of the supply contract

· The forecast overspending on children’s outside placements, 

The Committee will be examining issues concerning the Children’s Services budget at its next meeting.

2005/06 Capital Outturn

The Committee noted; 

· That the outturn capital expenditure at £102.5m was about £4.6m below programme, and that the major cause for this was the delay in completion of a land exchange, gross cost £2.9m, involving the University of Salford.

· Similarly, outturn resources were £112.4m, some £4.2m less than expected, mostly due to the delay in the capital receipt from the same land exchange. Overall, the surplus in resources had moved from £9.5m to £9.8m, most of which, some £9m, is capital receipts earmarked for future educational purposes.

2006/07 Capital Monitoring

The Committee noted; 

· the current monitoring position which identifies an excess of expenditure over resources of £4.9m, due largely to a new commitment for capital expenditure on preparatory work for LIFT projects (which will lead to lower future revenue costs) and a decrease in the forecast of capital receipts. It was noted that the excess of expenditure over resource is within acceptable parameters for managing the over-programming within resource available.

Spending Review

The Committee noted the objectives of the spending review to be undertaken by Budget and Efficiency Group and the process to be followed by the review, and endorsed the plans for its own role as part of that process.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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